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     On June 4, 2002, an agreement  between General Motors Corporation's (GM)
subsidiary  Hughes  Electronics Corporation  (Hughes)  and General  Electric
Capital  Corporation  ("GECC") was settled for $180 million, which will result
in Hughes recording a second quarter 2002  pre-tax  charge,  primarily  related
to  interest  expense,  of about $37 million. The settlement is as follows:

   General Electric Capital Corporation ("GECC") and DIRECTV entered into a
contract on July 31, 1995, in which GECC agreed to establish and manage a
private label consumer credit program for consumer purchases of hardware and
related DIRECTV(R) programming. Under the contract, GECC also agreed to provide
certain related services to DIRECTV, including credit risk scoring, billing and
collections services. DIRECTV agreed to act as a surety for loans complying with
the terms of the contract. Hughes guaranteed DIRECTV's performance under the
contract. A trial commenced on June 12, 2000 regarding the contract and on July
21, 2000, the jury returned a verdict in favor of GECC and awarded contract
damages in the amount of $133.0 million, which included pre-judgment interest,
and the trial judge issued an order granting GECC $48.5 million in interest
under Connecticut's offer-of-judgment statute. With this order, the total
judgment entered in GECC's favor was $181.5 million. Hughes and DIRECTV appealed
the judgment and while the appeal was pending, post-judgment interest on the
total judgment was accruing at a rate of 6.241% per year, compounded annually,
from the date judgment was entered in October 2000. As previously disclosed in
our Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q for the quarter ended March 31, 2002, Hughes
entered into settlement negotiations with GECC during the first quarter of 2002
and based on the status of those settlement negotiations at that time, Hughes
increased its provision for loss on this matter by $83 million. This increase
resulted in a charge to "Selling, general and administrative expenses" of $56
million for contract damages and a charge to "Interest expense" of $27 million
for the amount of pre-judgment interest. On June 4, 2002, the parties executed
an agreement to settle the matter for $180 million, which will result in Hughes
recording a second quarter 2002 pre-tax charge, primarily related to interest
expense, of about $37 million. The settlement will be paid to GECC in June 2002.
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